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Title:    Construction Management- N. Elm Street Utility Improvements 
             Hazen and Sawyer 
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Derrick Boone – Public Services Asst. Director 
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Attachments: 
 

Attachment A – Hazen and Sawyer- Scope and Fee Proposal  

 
 
PURPOSE:   
The Public Services Department is requesting approval of the proposal from Hazen and Sawyer to perform construction 
management for the water, sewer and stormwater improvements to be installed in North Elm Street adjacent to the 
Catalyst project. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
The scope of the utility improvement project (Phase I) includes the replacement, upgrade, and abandonment of the water, 
sanitary sewer and storm sewer located within the 200, 300, and a portion of the 400 block of N. Elm Street.  Future 
phase(s) will include utility replacement in W. English Road and N. Lindsay Street.   
 
Hazen will work as the Contract Administrator for the City, working with the CMAR and City of High Point to provide 
construction services (field and office services) during the project.  The schedule for the project is 170 days to completion 
with approximately 150 days of inspection services.  It is expected this project will include night and weekend work to 
complete the project within schedule. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:   
Funds for this project are available in the FY 2018-19 budget.  
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Public Services Department recommends approval and asks for the Council to award the professional 
engineering services to Hazen and Sawyer in the amount of $214,329.00. 










